
  

  
     

 
    
  

  
 

  

 

              

               
            

               
      

                  
              
               

               
               

             
  

                 
            

           
            

                  
               

                
                 

                
                

              
            

              



son to die happy and loved while we are still around, rather than a future that would
appear bleak, lonely and neglected.

What we see as our highest need and priority in the next 5 years is to establish our son
in good supported accommodation, say initially on a part-time basis so as to allow a
smooth and stress free transition for all of us. We would like our son to leave home,
like normal children eventually do. We know the likelihood of obtaining a new home
for our son is zero! There is an extremely long waiting list in our State for supported
accommodation and I know that parents in their 70s and 80s are still caring for their
disabled children at home. My husband and I won't be able to physically and
mentally last the distance if we are still in our current situation by the time we are that
old!

I know of only one group house that accommodates 4-5 residents being built in our
city, in one year!! At this rate it's going to take centuries to reduce the current
waiting list. We think the Government can better help carers by initiating an
accommodation building program that can provide for more disabled people living in
supported cluster housing. Our son needs 24 hour care and our needs are not going to
be met by small individual houses scattered through the community. Why not look at
the option of larger groups of residents or cluster housing, which may give some
economy of scale? Our needs are not likely to be met by the current resistance to
anything resembling cluster housing as it conjures up the ghost of
"institutionalisation".

I strongly request that the State and Federal Governments pool resources and
fund supported accommodation options for disabled people as an urgency.

Thank you for taking my views into consideration as part of the Committee's inquiry.
All the very best in your deliberations.

Yours sincerely

Sabine 




